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SACRED HEART CHURCH
EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING
NOV 29, 1990 - 7 PM

Father McQuire opened the meeting with a prayer.

LITURGY:

MUSIC - MR. FRANK COSTELLO
The adult choir is continueing the music program. We have 24 mambers at present and have
had inquiries concerming new mamberhsip. We have introduced a new Mass. I have been work-
ing with the children in the school on the Christmas program which will be held on Dec.17th
at 7 pm in the Parish Certer. We are looking for a Santa suit for the program. The Diocese
Music Director would like us to participate in the taping of live Masses for TV. This would
consist of 4 tapings using the Paluch Missalette.

USHERS - MR. OZZIE BARBELLA
Mr. Barbella is in New Jersey. No replacement to give report.

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - DEACON LQU IZZ0
We have 74 ministers at present and will be adding 13 new ministers in November. This count
includes 12 husband-wife teams. Five ministers have joined our Hospital Ministry. We will
be expanding our coverage for the winter Masses.

LECTORS ~ MRS. AIMEE SANTO
We have recieved our new Workbooks and wish to thank Fr. McQuire and the Council for
appropriating the funds for this most necessary quide. We pramise you will all see the
results. I have postred a notice concerning the new dress code for lectors. I have scheduled
a Lector Mtg. for Jan. Offered our help during Christmas season reading in Nursing hames
or for homebound.

SACRED HEART SCHOOL - MRS. CAROLYN GOSLEE
We have 4 new members on the school board. We will be attending the State Administration
Conference. Qur teachers attended workshops in Oct. We will be having school pictures
taken soon. We are working on a very nice 64 page hard cover yearbook. Parent teacher
conferences will be held in Nov.. We had a good turnout for help with the festival. We
will be having a Penance service for grades 3 - 8. Mrs. Goslee attended workshops for
Catholic school personnel at the Tradewinds Hotel. We collected lots of food for distribu-
tion to the needy at Tharksgiving. A questionaire was sent hame concerming the need for a
nursery program, the need was determined to be not great enough to institute a program at
this time. Some of the students are involved in Nursing HOves programs at this time. The
students and staff wish to thank everyone for their help at Santas Secret Workshop and the
Marathon Bingo. K-5 grade have a science fair coming up. Dec. 8 we will have a Christmas
Par.(?). Dec 10 we will dedicate our new flagpole area and the VFW will be presenting us
with a new flag. Dec 17 we will have our Christmas Program. Dec 21 school will be let out
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(SACRED HEART SCHOOL - MRS. GOSLEE CONT'D...)

for the Christmas Holidays. Fr. Fran and our Religion teacher, Mrs. Hitchins, are working
with the children on Reconciliation.

D.R.E. - GERRY GRASSO
The CCD Program (K-8) now has 247 students and 14 Catechists. Fr. Fran and Fr. Busch visit
every other Tues. night. The children love their visits.
Phase I ends on Dec 11th and progress reports will be mailed home to parents at this time.
Our CCD Halloween party was a great success. The CCD parents provided cakes, punch, candy,
and ice cream. They had a costume contest and each grade had a winner.
We will have a Christmas Party on Dec 11th, Tues. from 6:30 to 7:30. Santa will be there
and Fred will sing Chrsitmas Caroles. The children are making ormaments to decorate the
Parish Center. We will be setting up the manger scene with one child from each grade part-
icipating.
New to the CCD Program is the Sebert Burdett Misic Program. They provide music books and
tapes for each grade level. The children will learm one new song each month and the songs
will relate to the chapter in their textbook.
In Feb. we plan to have the Magic of Science program (see flyer), also the Loving Your
Child Program (see flyer) for the parents.
First Reconciliation will be this Sat. Dec 1st at 10 AM. 60 children have been prepared to
recieve the Sacrament. First Communion will be on May 11th.
Confirmation will be on the third Sunday in Feb. at the 12 PM Mass with Bishop Larkin
celebrating teh Mass. There are 52 candidates to make the Sacrament. (On Nov. 13th they did
the (?) Right of Enrollment (?) which was sent to Bishop Favalora. On Dec 11th they will
recieve their conf. candles at a special service. (n Jan 25-26 they will attend a retreat
at St. Leo Abbey. On Jan 29th they will have a reconciliation service. On Feb 2nd we will
have a rehearsal.
R.C.I.A. (flyer) Paul Manny is co-ordinator. There are 11 candidates. Three need baptism
and eight need Eucharist and Confirmation. The Rite of Welcome by Fr. McQuire will be at
the 10 AM Mass on the 1st Sunday of Advent.
ADULT EDUCATION- Dr. Imperato will be holding a Bible Study Program called Advent: The
Caming of Christ with three sessions to be held on Nov 26, Dec 3, and Dec 10th in the Parish
Center.
MISSION - LENT
The Lenten Mission will be held Feb. 23 through Feb 28th. Fr's Flanagan and Vigliotti
will be presenting the mission, the Theme being: Jesus: God's Invitation To Life.

YOUTH DIRECTOR - MICHELLE GRASSO
Michelle is out of town - no report.
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SCHOOL BOARD - MRS. TERRY MARANO
There have been 2 school board meetings so far this year. We have formed a Publicity
Comittee. We are considering the possibility of a Mall Kioske to distribute info about
Sacred Heart School. We need to work with the parents concermning meeting their tuition.
HOME & SCHOOL ASSOCIATION - MARYLOU WALTERS ‘
We have had successful breakfast and dinner in Oct. also our breakfast in Nov.
On Dec 2 we will have breakfast with Santa and begin Santa's Secret Workshop, with
the Workshop to continue during the school day fram Dec 3 thru the 7th.
Dec. 15th we will be holding a Turkey Dinner.
We have been able to purchase new playground equipment for the younger grades with the money
raised form these events.
Dec 21st we will have a school Christmas Party.
LEGION OF MARY - REGINA MURPHY
We are holding a recruitment drive.
We will be attending a Vigil at St. Judes on Fri.
Jerry Dunn is working the Mursing Homes for the Legion.
Our Nursing Home Masses have increased.
There will be a sign language class on Mondays with 8 fram our Legion attending the course.
Mrs. Benjamin fram Freedom Village will be giving the classes.
MINISTRY OF CARE - SR. KARLA
Qur Bereavement Group meetings have gone well. We hope to hold another one in the future.
We have 109 hamebound we are serving and 189 in Nursing Homes. We hope to begin annointing
in the N.H. soon.
The new bus has been wonderful! We have been doing trial runs for three weeks covering 4
Masses with full loads each time. Each run is approx. 3% hrs from pick-up to drop-off.
We are looking for Host-Hostesses for the bus.
I am working with Michelle on a Dec 14th program for Sun Care Lodge.
We are trying to design a program for the camuter to co-ordinate bus riders and drivers.
ST. VINCENT dePAUL SOCIETY - SALLY McDOWELL
We delivered 84 baskets for Thanksgiving costing us about $1,000. We recieved $1,108.00
back in the Poor Box and from the Thanksgiving Collection.
YOUNG AT HEART - TOM MURPHY
We had a picnic on Sep 11th attended by 45 people.
On Sept23 we will be going to see the Ice Capades.
On Oct 9th we had 64 in attendance at our Luncheon.
We have 46 people signed up so far for our trip to Nashville.
May of our members were active at the Festival. We raffled off 20 prizes.
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(YOUNG AT HEART - TCM MURPHY CONT'D...)

Trip to Palm Beach on Thanksgiving Holiday attended by 35 people.
We are continueing with our present officers. New officers will be installed at a Dec 9th
Luncheon. So far there will be 95 attending this Luncheon.
On Dec 16 we will be making a trip to Sarasota for shopping and dinner and a light tour. We
have 120 signed up to go.
We have a total of 126 mevbers right now.
WOMENS GUILD - LYNN MARTIN
We have not held any meetings this summer.
ke just had our first meeting and our next meeting will be Jan 2.
This fall, 10 of our members attended the lower Pinellas Deanery Mg.
(n Dec 2 we will be visiting 62 patients at Maria Manor with Christmas presents and baked goods.
We are trying to increase our mambership and will have a flyer in the bulletin in Jan.
FAMILY LIFE - MICHELLE GRASSO
Michelle is out of town ~ please see flyer of upcoming events

NOTES FROM FR. MCQUIRE:
* Appreciation Dinner has been postponed until May
* In Jan. we will start a new envelope system
* Bus envelopes will be in the bulletin the first Sunday of the Month.
** Deacon Lou Izzo noted that Pete Zurla is in Metropolitan General Hospital.
* NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR FEBRUARY 21.
MEETING CLOSED AT 8 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Aimee Santo

(Please accept my sincere apology for the untimely retum of these minutes, I am still not
very good at typing for any length of time.)



SACRED HEART FAMILY LIFE COMMITTEE

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

UPCOMING EVENTS:

December 24

Children's Christmas Nativity Pageant

(Monday) Christmas Eve 6:00 P.M. Youth Mass
January 12 Wine & Cheese Party
(Saturday) 7:00 P.M. Parish Center
January 20 Children's Liturgy
(Sunday) 10:00 A.M. Parish Center
January 23 Talk by D'Arcy Clarie on "Wills, Trusts
(Wednesday) and Powers of Attorney"
7:00 P.M. Parish Center
February 2 Renewal of Wedding Vows
(Saturday) 6:00 P.M. Mass

February 23
(Ssaturday)

Children's Liturgy
6:00 P.M. Youth Mass

FUTURE EVENTS IN THE WORKS:

April 7 Ministries Fair after all Masses
(Sunday) in Parish Center

April 20 Ministries Fair after 4:00 & 6:00 P.M.
(Saturday) Masses in Parish Center

Talk by Nick Harper, Youth Minister of St. Joseph's Parish
in St. Petersburg, affiliated with Pregnancy Center
"Snow White and the Seven Dudes" - 7 things Grandparents
can do to help their Grandkids

Series of Talks by Dr. Seamus Allman, Medfield Center
"Adolescence and Parenting an Adolescent"

Mission Week Participation February 23 - 28

LOOK FOR:

NEWLY DESIGNED Family Life BANNER!!!



